Letter published in Holyrood Magazine, 23rd November 2009

15th November 2009.

Dear   Sir,

In your article on water pricing in your 9th November issue, a Scottish Government spokesman was quoted as saying that “the concept of customer charges being regarded as a loan is impracticable as every customer in Scotland would have to have an individual account and no bank in Scotland has this many customers.”

Your readers will wish to be aware that this statement is complete disinformation. As we made it clear in our article in the Fraser of Allander Economic Commentary of February 2009, and indeed in our briefing to Ministers, our proposal does not involve the calculation of notional debt at the level of the individual customer. There would be an overall notional debt, owed to the customer base as a whole, on which an aggregate rebate would be calculated. This aggregate rebate could then be allocated to customers as a flat percentage reduction in charges. 

Yours sincerely,

Jim and Margaret Cuthbert

Note

The home of this document is the Cuthbert website www.jamcuthbert.co.uk  

